To Members of Council and Mayor,
I am grateful to City Council for authorising the preparation of these Guidelines, initiated by Councillor Grimes.
I am also grateful to Council for delaying approval of the draft Guidelines to strengthen them, initiated by Councillor Filion.
The draft was delayed to structurally change and to reinforce them.
TLAB have already stated that the Guidelines will be considered as part of evidence at appeal hearings.
Unfortunately the Committee of Adjustment takes no notice of Council policy and the rogue member is Dominic Gulli.
This former City Roads Engineer routinely supports dwellings with 3 times density.
He is contemptuous of City Council, local Councillor Grimes, the Official Plan, the Zoning bylaw, the Planning Dept and Urban Forestry.
Most of all he often seems to be contemptuous of residents who are, in effect, his clients.
The Etobicoke York Committee of Adjustment is out of control and has been systematically destroying the distinctive character of Long Branch.
It is making life miserable for residents. 

The need for the Guidelines therefore is critical to ensure Official Plan policies happen on the ground.
I do not know the contents of the report back from Planning and Legal.
However I recommend part of adoption be 

"That the Long Branch Character Guidelines will be primarily implemented by the Committee of Adjustment",

 just to make it clear!

Thank you for supporting sound planning.

This is intended for the public record and for submission to all members of Council.

Your truly, David Godley, 401 Lake Promenade, Toronto, M8W 1C3. 416.255.0492
